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On 4th December 2022, over 100 members from across the UK came to the Peace Embassy in South 

London to celebrate the past year at the National Advent Service, hosted by the River South Community. 

 

The Peace Embassy was packed with members and guests to celebrate the past year and look forward to 

2023. The service was warmly led by Adza M., the pastor of the River South Community and the 

Worship Leader for the event. A lively and joy-filled atmosphere was created by the talented band 

members led by Rhiannon Davies who guided us through worship with Christmas Carols and a stellar 

performance song. 

 

 
 

In his sermon, Dr. Michael B., FFWPU UK Director, called on the members to become the new Wise 

Men (and Women) that complete the mission given to them and not confuse a major milestone with the 



 

 

finish line. You can watch the sermon here. 

 

 
 

Each attendee was given a gift of Lindt Chocolates and a small pocket card listing the dates of the Holy 

Days for the upcoming year of 2023. In Sunday School, a Children's Message was given before they were 

guided through arts, crafts, and games. Towards the end of the Sunday School, Santa suddenly came in to 

give them each a present! 

 

After the service, two Christmas Cards that will be sent to True Mother were signed by all, and a 

delicious meal of Massaman Curry was provided. 

 

Thank you to all who invested in making the National Service a success, especially to the River South 

Community for hosting it! 

 

 
 


